
Roosevelt County Little League 

Meeting Minutes 
These minutes reflect the meeting held at 6:30 pm on Sunday, May 4th, 2025 at the Memorial 

Building in Portales NM. 

 

 

1. League President Brian Cox called the meeting to order at 6:36 pm. Board 

members in attendance were Brian Cox, Sara Cox, Trindy Valdez, Chris Valdez, Pete Boyd, 

Danny Nunez, Francine Jimenez, and Jerrod Strange.  Absent were Jennifer Saiz, BJ Mitchell, 

Chris Coddington and Elain Coddington. 

 

2. Trindy gave an updated, detailed Treasurer’s Report. 

 

New Business: 

 

3. Chevy gifted RCLL equipment and it was discussed forming a giveaway for all kids that 

are registered.  Sara moved and Trindy seconded to form the giveaway as follows: 

a. Grand prize for T-Ball & Coach Pitch Divisions: 1 Backstop Net, 1 Tee, 1 Set 

Throw-Down Bases, 1 Field Trainer, and 1 Bucket 

b. Grand Prize for Minor & Major Divisions: 1 L Screen, 1 Tee, 1 Set Throw-Down 

Bases, 1 Field Trainer, and 1 Bucket. 

c. Additional Prize for T-Ball & Coach Pitch Divisions: 1 Tee, 1 Set Throw-Down 

Bases, 1 Field Trainer, and 1 Bucket 

d. Additional Prize for Minor & Major Divisions: 1 Tee, 1 Set Throw-Down Bases, 

1 Field Trainer, and 1 Bucket. 

e. Vote was unanimous. 

4. Chris moved and Pete seconded to have Closing Ceremonies on May 31st.  Vote was 

unanimous.  Ceremonies will include the following: 

a. T-Mobile Home Run Derby 

b. Dunk Tank 

c. Richard’s Train 

d. Food Truck’s 

e. Free Burgers for players 

f. Possibly Face Painting 

5. Softball All-Stars: 

a. Brian presented the All-Star Tournament age groups available: 8-10 y/o and 9-11 

y/o.  Francine moved and Sara seconded forming at 9-11 All Star Softball Team 

as long as a coach would agree to coach it. Vote was unanimous. Voting will take 

place on May 17th. 

6. Baseball All-Stars: 

a. Brian presented the All-Star Tournament age groups available: 8-10 y/o, 9-11 y/o, 

10-12 y/o.  Trindy moved and Chris seconded to form a 8-10 All Star Baseball 

team and a 10-12 All-Star Baseball team to best reflect our division breakdowns.  

Vote was unanimous. Voting will take place on May 17th. 



7. During his Presidents Report, Brian addressed chanting during games.  He reminded 

board members that chants should be kept clean, and stopped once the pitcher reaches the 

mound/pitching mat. 

 

 

 

________________________________________________________________ 

Minutes prepared by Sara Cox, RCLL Secretary 


